
 

 

Lynne Boettcher 

3107 SW Rustic Rd. 

Benton, KS. 67017 

 

January 9, 2012 

 

Hello, my name is Lynne Boettcher I am a voter in House District 75.  

Please support HB 2094 for a Conscientious Exemption to state-mandated vaccinations. I am the mother 
of four children ranging in age from 13 to 2 years old.  My belief in parental rights is what makes me 
support this bill.  I feel that parents with their doctors should make any and all medical decisions for 
their children.  Parents are the ones who have to live with the choices that they make for their children 
and no person or government should force them to undergo any medical treatment including a vaccine 
that is against their beliefs, religious or conscientious.  Part of the concern I have is that you do not know 
who will have a reaction there are no tests to show which individuals may have an adverse reaction.  
Vaccines are the only state mandated medical procedure and there is no liability for a doctor or 
manufacturer of a vaccine if a person or child has a severe reaction.  I personally believe that a parent 
will make the best choices for their children.  The other 19 states that have a conscientious exemption 
have not seen an increase in disease and these states respect the rights of informed consent and believe 
that a parent is responsible and will read and research the facts themselves.   

I appreciate your thoughtful consideration of HB 2094. 

 

Thank you, 

Lynne Boettcher 


